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Introduction 

Chairwoman Gavarone, Vice-Chairwoman O'Brien, Ranking Member Maharath and 

members of the Senate Local Government and Elections Committee, it is an honor to 

come before you and provide a written testimony on House Bill 110. Maumee Valley 

Planning Organization is a non-profit government organization comprised of Defiance, 

Fulton, Henry, Paulding and Williams Counties. Our purpose is to provide management, 

planning and technical services to local governments in this five-county region and bring 

together local elected officials on a regular basis, giving them opportunity to form 

working relationships. 

Today, I come before your committee to strongly consider a continuation of funding the 

H2Ohio initiative first introduced by Governor Mike DeWine in 2019. Our organization 

strongly recommends approving Section 343.30 of House Bill 110 and continuing the 

program through Fiscal Year 2021, 2022, and 2023. This program is critical to improving 

the State of Ohio and its waterways by combating severe issues such as: failing drinking 

water systems and failing wastewater and sewage treatment systems because of 

outdated infrastructure. 

Importance of H20hio Program to Rural Communities 

Maumee Valley Planning Organization aids rural communities on many different 

planning projects such as water and wastewater improvements. Small communities with 

a lack of proper resources rely on state and federal funding to update vital water or 
























